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May 8, 2024

Oceanside Fire Department

Timothy L. Scott, Division Chief 
Support Services/Community Risk Reduction City of Oceanside 
300 North Coast Highway 
Oceanside, CA 92054 
760.435.4354   
tscott@oceansideca.org

Fee Proposal to Oceanside Fire Department

Bureau Veritas North America, Inc. (BV) is pleased to submit our updated fee proposal to provide Fire and Life Safety Plan Review and 
Inspection Services for the Oceanside Fire Department.

Our reviews and inspections will be conducted in accordance with the applicable Federal, State, and Local NFPA Fire and Building Codes 
and Ordinances. The fee schedule in effect at the beginning of the contract shall be held as the rates for any extra service work for the 
duration of the project, unless the contract completion date is extended due to changes initiated and a new rate structure is included in the 
contract extension. The presented fees will be valid through June 30, 2026.

Proposed Hourly Rates:

Position Hourly Billing Rate 
2024/2025

Hourly Billing Rate
2025/2026

Fire Protection Engineer $152 $158

Senior Fire Plans Examiner $131 $136

Fire Plans Examiner $114 $118

Fire Inspector $114 $118

•	 Overtime will be invoiced at 1.25% of the rates referenced above
•	 Mileage incurred during the course of performing inspections will be billed at the established IRS limits
•	 Hourly rates are non-union/non-prevailing wage

Terms and Conditions

Bureau Veritas standard terms and conditions shall govern all work and services provided and can be located at  
https://www.bvna.com/code-compliance-terms-and-conditions. Please sign on the following page where indicated and return a copy to 
the signatory (craig.baptista@bureauveritas.com). Your signature represents your acceptance of the Proposal, Agreement, and Conditions. 

Proposal No. 8370295

Maddison Zafra
Typewriter
Attachment 2
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Bureau Veritas’ services will not commence or staff be dispatched to the project site without the receipt of your written acceptance.

We can provide additional information regarding our qualifications and previous experience should you request. BV looks forward to 
continuing its strong and successful relationship with the Oceanside Fire Department.

Sincerely,

Craig Baptista, Vice President
West, Plan Check & Inspection
Bureau Veritas North America, Inc.
O: 916.514.4516 | M: 916.291.9151 
craig.baptista@bureauveritas.com 

Agreed to and accepted on _____________ day of ________________________________, 20________.

By:

(Company Name)
(Signature)

(Printed Name)
(P.O. Number to Bureau Veritas North America, Inc.)




